

Preparatory Campus, The Drive, Camps Bay, 8005 • PO Box 32035, Camps Bay, 8040 Tel: 021 438 8075 • Fax: 021 438 2657 • Email: admin@campsbayprep.co.za www.campsbayschools.co.za

Newsletter 32/2018 26 September 2018



SUNFLOWER DAY 2018:

SANTA SHOEBOX COLLECTION:









Preparatory Campus, The Drive, Camps Bay, 8005 • PO Box 32035, Camps Bay, 8040 Tel: 021 438 8075 • Fax: 021438 2657 • Email: admin@campsbayprep.co.za www.campsbayschools.co.za

32/2018 26 September 2018

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s):

Term 3 draws to a close on Friday, 28th September. There will be final assembly at 08h00, all our families and friends are welcome to attend. I would like to thank all our Teaching, Admin, Support, Aftercare, Extra-Mural and Specialist staff for all their hard work and dedication this term. Our little school is indeed privileged to have staff of such a high calibre maintaining the high levels of education and fun learning simultaneously.

Thank you to Mr Collier for his ongoing support for our campus, we enjoy your visits and our boys and girls especially enjoy it when you join us in assembly.



THANK YOU CAMPS BAY PREP PARENTS:

We as a staff sincerely thank ALL our parents who made Staff Appreciation Day 2018 a HUGE surprise for every one! Thank you for your contributions that enabled us to be treated to a magnificent lunch at Ocean Blu last Thursday for Staff Appreciation Day. It was an unexpected surprise to all our staff. What a wonderful

way to start the day with an invitation to lunch on one's desk and a goodie bag filled with delicious snacks. We appreciate all our staff at the Prep Campus for their ongoing, consistent, dependable and willingness to go the extra mile; we are indeed blessed with staff who do precisely this and to all of them I say Thank You!

Our little ones are really at a very special school! We are blessed to have such supportive families at our school!

THANK YOU TO OUR SGB:

Particularly the parent SGB members, Vanessa September (chairperson), Ina Tayler (deputy chairperson), Nicolette Rotter (treasurer), Cathryn Hodgkinson (secretary), Ashley Spencer-Smith and Michelle Fernandes for all their hard work behind the scenes this term.

The SGB has been extremely busy and we thank them for all their hard work, voluntary time and effort.

The SGB quarterly report from the chairperson is attached electronically to this newsletter.



SANTA SHOEBOXES: A MESSAGE OF THANKS FROM MS. NINA

Thank you for sharing the joy of giving and participating in the Santa Shoebox Project. These boxes will be distributed to many underprivileged children in SA during the festive season!



CROSS COUNTRY THURSDAY, 27 SEPTEMBER:



One more sleep to our exciting Camps Bay Schools Cross Country tomorrow **Thursday 27 September at 08h30** for our Grade I's and 2's.

- Please note: all children get dropped off at school as normally for 07h50.
- **Gr I's** and **2's** will walk up to the Symmond's Field with their teachers and class assistants for the 08h30 starting time.
- Thank you to all our parents who volunteered to assist with marshalling.

In the event of inclement weather tomorrow morning; Coach Erin will notify all our parents.

All parents and family members are welcome to support us!

SCHOOL CLOSURE THURSDAY 27 SEPTEMBER AT 12H30 FOR TERM 3 TEACHER / PARENT INTERVIEWS:

The interview rosters for the above meetings to be held on **Thursday, 27 September**, are displayed on your child's classroom door. Please ensure that you have chosen a time to visit your child's class teacher to discuss the Term 3 report which you will have received this morning.

SWIMMING TERM 4:



Swimming lessons will re-commence in the Primary School pool on **Monday, 15**October for all Gr Reception and Grade 2 classes and on **Friday, 19** October for all the Grade I classes. Today you received an information letter.

Please consider assisting us with lessons in or out of the pool.

Your support really helps us with providing these lessons!

Thank you Mr Collier for facilitating these lessons for us once more.

UNCOLLECTED REPORTS:

These are in our reception area and you are requested to collect them before Friday, 28 September. All reports need to be returned to school by **Friday 19 October** please. Please sign them and return them in the green folder to your class teacher.

2019 GRADE I AND 2 ORIENTATION DAY:

This special day will be held on Thursday 18 October from 09h00 - 10h00.

All current 2018 Grade Reception parents are invited to attend this information meeting that will make the transition into Grade I a smooth one.

Stationery, uniform and other requirements will be discussed at this important meeting.

SEPTEMBER 2018:

Wed	26/09	Report Collection	From 07h15 onwards in the school hall
Thurs	27/09	Cross Country	Symmond's Field
Thurs	27/09	School closes 12h30 sharp	All Grades dismissed 12h30 sharp
Thurs	27/09	Parent/ Teacher Interviews	12h45 – 17h00 in your child's class.
Fri	28/09	School closes for Term 3	Grade R's: 10h30 Grade I's & 2's: 11h00

GREEN CARDS:

Well done to the following boys and girls for completing 10 sets of right choices and earning a green certificate!

- GR R: Isabella Bou Rjeily, Nevena Milojevic, Amelia Parker, Cattleya Portelli, Finn Siepman
- GR 1: Lylah Daniels, Sarah Dzitiro (X2), Emilie Fourie, Sadie Mansfield-Scaddan, Georgia Mackenzie, Lithemba Mdewu, Mikhayla Muetheno, Isla Pringle, Fenn Schubert-Taljaard (X2)
- GR 2: Max Andrews, Alex Boise, Hugo Charpin (X2), Max Fernandes (X2), Mbali Harmel, Nikita Kjellqvist, Roxy Lezar, Chelsea Mabekha, Afika Mninzi, Lilah-Skye Petersen, Blessing Tetyana, Savannah Thirsk, David Tshenodi, Liam Weldon

BREAD BAG

BREAD BAG TAGS AND PLASTIC BOTTLE TOPS:



Thank you Finn Andrews, Finn Andrews, Jon Breidenthal, Nevena Milojevic, Tiana Ngwira and Emily Vorwerk for dropping off bread bag tags this week.



Thank you **Terrence Mkandla, Susan Mutoti, Mia Steinau and Declan Tucker** for dropping off bags of bottle tops this week.

HOLIDAY CLUB:

Thank you to Ms Phillida and her team for providing this amazing service to our little ones and their parents. Holiday Care will be available from Monday I October to Friday 5 October. Application forms are available from Reception.



MYSCHOOL SUPPORTER CARDS:

Thank you to all our parents for swiping their MySchool cards at the various outlets. This month we've raised R2166,03. Thank you and keep on swiping!

CONGRATULATIONS:

Ryan Foster proudly announced the arrival of his new baby sister; Emily Lily Foster on Wednesday, 19th September 2018. We wish Ryan and his family much joy with the addition of a new member into their family!

ENJOY THE HOLIDAYS:

- Wishing all our parents, guardians, staff and children a happy Spring break!
- School re-opens on Tuesday, 09th October 2018.
- Extra-mural listings and Term 4 planner will be sent home next term.

Best Wishes, Linda Murray Head of the Preparatory Campus

MINI-ADS..... Donation of R30 p/week for an insert. Thank you! ARTS & CRAFTS IS IN WHEN SCHOOL IS OUT:

Canvas Club is running an awesome Arts & Crafts Holiday Program from 1-8 October at 36 Camp Street, Tamboerskloof. Ages 2-13. Don't miss out, secure your spot now!

Book online: www.canvas.club/tamboerskloof/, say hello at info@canvas.club or visit us at www.canvas.club Canvas Club also offers Weekly arts & crafts classes for kids ages 2 and up. Develop new skills, be creative and have fun!

Ages 2-6, with adult (R150 per class) Mon 1 Oct 10:00 - 11:00, Tues 2 Oct 16:00 - 17:00, Wed 3 Oct 10:00 - 11:00 Thurs 4 Oct 16:00 - 17:00, Fri 5 Oct 15:00 - 16:00

Ages 7-13, drop off (R200 per class), Mon 1 Oct 14:00 - 15:30, Tues 2 Oct 10:00 - 11:30, Wed 3 Oct 14:00 - 15:30 Thurs 4 Oct 10:00 - 11:30, Fri 5 Oct 10:00 - 11:30

KIDZ DISCOVERY:

Kidz Discovery's fully registered Bridging BrightStart Preschool for 2,5 to 5,5 year olds, only preschool with a registered program for under 6s in Cape Town, is now open for registration for 2019 onwards. We have a few spaces open from term 2 with some parents relocating overseas. Please contact Kathy soonest on 0836542494 and email child's details through to info@kidzdiscovery.co.za. We have Wonderful Ones and Preschool Prep classes for younger children from I years and up to get them school ready, an ideal full whole child development and stimulation program and great introduction to socialisation under guidance of a loving caregiver, critical for under 3 year olds. Multimedia Art & Craft classes are offered as an extramural for 6 to 12 year olds. - Email info@kidzdiscovery.co.za or like Facebook: @kidzdiscoverypreschool or visit www.kidzdiscovery.co.za

LEGENDS:

Legends Soccer School Term 4 Off-Season 8 Week Program 2018. Boys & Girls 5yrs - 15yrs. Venue: Camps Bay Primary Astro Turf & St Michael's Field. For more information, kindly contact anees@legendssoccerschool.com

NEW DIY BOLTLESS SHELVING - IDEAL FOR GARAGES AND STOREROOMS:

No nuts and bolts I 2 3 easy set up.

800 high \times 900 wide \times 400mm deep.5 shelves to the height. Galvanised framework. Flat packed for easy transportation. Phone Kathy Rees-Gibbs 0825596763.